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To the first-semester students of the degree programme 

Computer and Communication Systems Engineering | IST 

Welcome to your studies! 

 

Dear students, 

We would like to welcome you to the Faculty of Electrical Engineering, Information 

Technology and Physics at TU Braunschweig. We wish you a good start to your 

studies and a successful time here at the faculty! 

Please check our website regularly for relevant information regarding the start of 

your studies, events, examinations and courses offered. You will also find all 

documents relating to your degree programme there. 

Welcome and information 

The Fresher´s Hub is the central welcome page for all new students at TU 

Braunschweig. Here you will find important general information about starting your 

degree programme, service facilities at TU Braunschweig and student initiatives.  

All information for first-year students of our faculty can be found on the Welcome 

First-Semester Students page. The presentations of the information events will 

gradually be added there.  

Another important source of information is Stud.IP. Once you have logged in with 

your user ID (= y-number), you will find further information about your degree 

programme. Please register with your degree programme group as soon as 

possible. To do so, please enter "degree programme <your subject>" in the search 

field in Stud.IP. 

Information event and start of lectures 

The information events for our new students are usually held in person. Further 

information can be found on the Welcome First-Semester Students page! 

Lectures at TU Braunschweig will start on Monday, 7th April 2025. Please visit our 

faculty website and the central TU Braunschweig website regularly for up-to-date 

information on the start of the semester. 
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Timetable and online maths bridge course OMB+  

To make it easier for you to orientate yourself with regard to your studies, you will find various 

(supporting) documents such as timetables, examination regulations and forms on the website of your 

degree programme. The information will be updated gradually.  

You can find a list of all courses in TUconnect, your university portal at TU Braunschweig. Once you 

have logged in with your user ID, you can register and deregister for examinations as you progress 

through your degree programme. Performance overviews, transcripts of records and certificates can 

also be accessed there.  

Before the start of the semester, we recommend the Online Mathematik Brückenkurs OMB+ (online 

maths refresher course) for Bachelor's degree programme. Participation is voluntary and there will be 

no examination. 

 

Your contact persons at the faculty office 

To the beginning of the lecture period, you will be invited to an initial meeting with your mentor. You will 

receive an email from a professor from your subject. Participation in at least one of these meetings is 

mandatory during your degree programme. If you have not received an invitation by the end of May, 

please contact Ms Frauke Grinda at f.grinda@tu-braunschweig.de. 

If you have any questions about your choice of courses or require support in drawing up your study 

plan, please contact your degree programme coordinator. 

Our Internship Office will answer all questions about the industrial internship. If you have any questions 

about registering for examinations or your credit account, please contact your examinations office. 

For all general and organisational questions, please contact the staff at the faculty office in the “Haus 

der Elektrotechnik“, Hans-Sommer-Straße 66, 1st floor. Current contact information can be found on our 

homepage. 

We are also happy to offer you personal counselling on site. Please use the consultation hours listed on 

the homepage or make an appointment by phone or email. 

Please note that in accordance to § 3 (2) of the Enrolment Regulations, only the address provided by 

TU Braunschweig with the ending "@tu-braunschweig.de" may be used as a contact email address. 

Please check the receipt of emails at this address regularly. 

Yours sincerely, on behalf of the lecturers 

of the Faculty of Electrical Engineering, Information Technology, Physics 

Your Dean of Studies 

Prof. Dr.-Ing. Thomas Kürner 
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